

Naseby Road, Alum Rock, Birmingham, B8 3HG 0121 566 6500 • enquiry@corerockwood.academy Head of School: Mr D Cooke

**y** @CORERockwood @COREeducate

17th July 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

## **Year 10 Mock Examination Results**

Firstly, thank you for your support throughout the Year 10 Mock Examinations. It is a time where students are tested in both their academic skills and knowledge but also their emotional resilience. We saw dedicated revision and a great approach to their examinations.

We are sending students results home on Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> July 2023. These reports will have both a current working at grade and an attitude to learning. We are only halfway through the GCSE courses, and this has been reflected in their grades. There will be mixed feelings with some students being disappointed with the grade they have achieved. This summer is the perfect time for students to close knowledge gaps and consolidate their learning ready for a strong start in September.

To support this, teachers have provided work and links to support summer study. These links are available on both the Academy website and the Year 10 MS Teams account. Students can access this through their school log in. If for any reason students cannot access these links, they should email the school at <a href="mailto:enquiry@corerockwood.academy">enquiry@corerockwood.academy</a> for a password reset or their teacher for the work.

The second mark awarded students is their attitude to learning mark. Obviously, all students aspire to a grade 1 that means their attitude is outstanding, trying hard in all lessons, revising and consolidating knowledge and demonstrating that knowledge to their target grade or higher. This break is also an opportunity for students to reflect on how their attitude has served them throughout their examinations and GCSE course so far, especially those that are disappointed with their results. Again, our teachers can support students who wish to improve their approach to their studies.

We will be offering intervention both after school, on Saturdays and during the holidays to further support our students to achieve the very best they can in their final examinations, enabling them more options at post 16.

Congratulations again to our students and their hard work this year and thank you for your support. We wish you an enjoyable summer break and look forward to seeing you in September.

Thank you,

Ms Loudon

Assistant Headteacher Collaboration

Mrs Lohmann-Malone Head of Year 10

